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Dear Los Angeles City Council: Many people are upset that the
City Council has not done enough to provide services to the
homeless population scattered across the city of Los Angeles.
Heather Hutt, the council member of council district 10, has
proposed 'new sweeps' in her district. Many activists and
volunteer groups like Ktown for All are strongly opposed to this
motion(s) presented by council member Heather Hutt. I am
concerned that many people are going to get hurt. Please, reach
out to volunteer organizations and activists Leader like Jane
Nguyen who knows how to provide services to the homeless
population through compassionate care. - Thank you, Lionel
Mares P.S. Jane Nguyen is the best housing rights activist in
downtown Los Angeles. She knows more than anyone else. I trust
her! Jane is amazing!





